
the link 
A monthly publication of  
New Hope United Methodist Church   

 

October 
2020 

Worship with Us on Sundays! 
 

Two parking lot worship services @ 9:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.: 
Each service will be 35 minutes.   
During the 10:30 service, you will not see Pastor Lilian but you can hear her sermon through the radio feed. 
However, if the temperature is below 45 degrees, the 9 a.m. parking lot service will continue but all people in-
volved with the service (Pastor Lilian, special music, etc.) will be inside the church.  People are still welcome to 
come park and listen through the radio to the 9 a.m. Sunday worship.   
 

One indoor worship service @ 10:30 a.m.: 
Worship will be held in the Family Life Center and will be 35 minutes. 
New Hope leadership has prepared for returning safely back to an indoor service option for people of our congrega-
tion that wish to participate.  Please wear a mask for the indoor service. 
 

Pre-recorded worship service: 
Also, please watch for the Pre-recorded Worship Video that is emailed to you and posted to our Facebook page on 
Sundays. 
 

We look forward to gathering! 

2020 Fall Harvest Music Jamboree and Auction 
 

The Harvest Dinner and Auction Committee is pleased to announce the 2020 Fall Harvest  
Music Jamboree and Auction. This free event will be held amongst the fantastic fall foliage of 

the New Hope parking lot on Sunday, October 11th from 2 PM to 3:30 PM.  
 

Come out and enjoy social distancing fellowship, special performers by our own New Hope 
family, fall snacks, and friendly competition for those highly prized auction items from our 
members.  Auction items are:  Pie of the Month, Baked Good of the Month,  
Handyman Quartet, Blanket Chest, Parsonage Dinner, 16 lb smoked Brisket,  
Door Wreath, Four Fresh Flower Arrangements, Family Fun Package, and  
Iowa Travel Package. 

 

Due to time limitations and the high uncertainty of the COVID-19 situation in October, the Committee will not be hold-
ing a silent auction this year.  For us to enjoy all the fine performances, we will be offering only a small number of live 
auction items.   
 

Please mark Sunday, October 11th @ 2 PM on your calendar and email or give the church office a call to  
RSVP at 515-278-2097, nhfamily@newhopedsm.org by October 4th.  This will help us ensure we have 
enough parking spots open.  
Come join us for an afternoon of fun and fellowship! 

mailto:nhfamily@newhopedsm.org


Prayer Chain Request 

If you have a prayer chain  
request, please call Mary Ann 
Rice at 964-7734 or the church 
office at 278-2097. 
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Prayer Concern  
Lynn Louk; Linda Miller; Anita 
Gaul; Freda Ruleman; Dorothy  
Montgomery; Brenda McConahay; 
Jim Wells; Glenda Millard; Chris 
Boyles' sister, Trudy; JoAnn Pugh; 
Cathy Cate; Jim Clark; Desiree 
Spring; Stephanie Roul Stewart;  
Josephine Demarco; Bishop Laurie 
Haller; District Superintendent,  
Rev. Heecheon Jeon; Dr. Emmanuel 
Mefor, missionary; Women at the 
Well. 
 
Prayers for the following  
military personnel:  Kelsey Bartley; 
Jason Homard; Adam Larson; Joshua 
Larson; Todd McGinnity; Tyler 
McGinnity; Devan Stanton; and our 
national and world leaders, our  
military and their families. 
If there are any other people that 
should be listed, please contact the 
church office at 278-2097. 
 
If you are home bound, in a nursing 
home, or feeling alone and have not 
been visited by our Care Team 
or Pastor Lilian, please let us know 
because we would love to visit 
you.  Please contact the church office 
at 278-2097,  
 nhfamily@newhopedsm.org  
 
 

Garden Fellowship 

For the month of October, Pastor 
Lilian will offer one Outdoor Garden  
Fellowship at 10 a.m. on  
Wednesdays.  
We will observe social-distancing and 
wear a face masks.   
Please bring a lawn chair.  
The garden by the Ruby Chapel is  
ideal for outdoor visits and prayers! 
If the weather is rainy, we will not 
meet.  Please call the church office, 
278-2097, if you have questions. 

Young Adults Gathering (ages 18 - 27 yrs.) ~ October 25th, 4:30 p.m. 

Pastor Lilian invites young adults (ages 18 - 27 yrs) for a Zoom gathering on  
Sunday, October 25th at 4:30 p.m.   
Watch for an email that is sent with the ZOOM information.  Also if you want to be included in the 
email, please contact the church office at nhfamily@newhopedsm.org or 278-2097. 

òThe good news is that you do not have  
to change cultures. You and I do not 
have to pretend to be someone we are 
not in order to hear the good news!  
Guess what?   
God speaks every language.ó 
The Rev. Grace Imathiu,  
ñThe Day Heaven Burst Openò Sunday, October 4th 

Pastor Lilian, 
God bless you for the time 
you give, the work you do, 
and the care you offer. 
ñRemembering before our 
God and Father your work 
of faith and labor of love 
and steadfastness of hope in 
our Lord Jesus Christ. 
1 Thessalonians 1:3ò 

mailto:nhfamily@newhopedsm.org
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You're Invited For A SPOOK-tacular Fall 
Family Night! 
Wednesday, October 28th at 6pm 
We will be showing a family-friendly outdoor Halloween 
movie!  
Popcorn will be provided! Bring snacks and drinks for 
your family! 
You should plan to bring lawn chairs, blankets, etc... to 
keep your family comfortable while watching the movie. 
 
*This will be in place of all regularly scheduled Wednesday night programming. 

Drive-Thru Trunk or Treat 
Saturday October 31st, 3:00-4:00 pm.   
 
Calling all Halloween fans that like to participate in a safe and 
fun community event!  
We will be hosting a DRIVE-THRU Trunk-Or-Treat event  
Saturday, October 31st from 3-4pm! 
 
Please consider hosting a spectacuarly spooky (but not so scary) 
socially distanced parking space, decorated as you wish.  
You may choose to use your car trunk, a table, a canopy and 
chairs, tent, etc...  
 
You will NOT need to supply enough treats for our community, 
just the decorations and a smile!  
 
We encourage you to be in costume too! 
 
Trunk or Treaters will not get out of their cars. Your space will 
be a safe distance from others. 
 
Guests will be given a treat bag provided by the Bridge Commit-
tee upon exit.  
 
We will be collected non-perishibles for DMARC during the 
event. 
 
We ask you to have your trunk decorated and ready to go by 
2:15 for photos.  
 
The event will conclude at 4pm. 
 
We need trunks to remain in place until guest vehicles have  
exited the lot.  

**If you aren't able to partipate by hosting a trunk, we would welcome your monetary donations or donations of indi-
vidually wrapped candy or small trinkets to help us fill our goodie bags!** 
 

To sign up to do a Trunk or for more information please contact Pam Frey at 
(515)490-8440 or yayafrey@gmail.com. 
 
Thank you in advance for helping us bring some FANG-tastic FUN  to our community!   

mailto:yayafrey@gmail.com
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Update from the Transition Team: 
 
The Transition Team met on Sunday, September 27th.   
The team appreciates the congregation's patience as they ensure the safety 
measures that come with having worship and ministry gatherings indoors. 
     Everyone has been pleased with the 10:30am Indoor Service and the 
members and visitors that attend.  The social distancing and wearing of a 
mask have made the service safe and comfortable. 

     Effective October 1st, ministry groups have the option of meeting indoors at the church with social  
distancing and wearing masks.  Please continue to refrain from serving food.   
     Depending on the size of the group, gatherings may be held in the Ruby Chapel, Sanctuary or the  
Fellowship Hall.  Please contact Nancy in the church office, 278-2097, to schedule any gathering.   
The use of the rooms will be based on first come/first serve and a period of 72 hours between the use of the 
space. 
     Additionally, if the ministry group is not comfortable meeting indoors, please do continue to meet outdoors 
(weather permitting) or virtually. 
     If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Transition Team. 
 
Blessings to you all! 
   
On behalf of the Transition Team, 
Clark Howland (clarkhowland@msn.com)  

Confirmation 2020/2021 
 

Attention 8th graders and families! 
 
With the pandemic we are in and prayerfully discerning what is best, I would 
like to propose a ñonce a-month-four-hour-retreat-formatò for Confirmation 
Class this Conference year every first Sunday of each month beginning in   
November 2020. As long as the weather is good, we will have the class       
outside. As soon as inside ministries are opened, our class will meet in the 
sanctuary. We are required to follow all approved protocols.  
This is how our time together is structured: 
    10:30 - 11:35:  Participating in the 10:30 Service and Communion  
    11:40 - 2:00:  Shared Meal (Pre-packaged and or take-out) 
    12:00 - 2:00:  Teaching-Learning Time 
     2:00 - 2:30:  Time with Mentor  
 
Our Orientation meeting will be happening on Sunday, October 18th in the 
parking lot at 9:50am-10:20am. You may plan to attend the 10:30am       
worship that day with two options: come inside or stay in the parking lot with 
the radio feed.  
 
If you have questions, please give me a call at 642-757-7925. 
 
Pastor Lilian 

mailto:clarkhowland@msn.com
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Our Charge  
Conference will be 
held on Thursday,  
November 5th, 6pm  
A ZOOM annual church 
conference is  
being organized led by 
assigned presiding  

elders in a smaller cluster.  
     Please contact the church office to sign 
up, 278-2097 or  
nhfamily@newhopedsm.org.   
Thank you! 

Save the Date! 
Hanging of the Greens  
Sunday, November 22 
With these uncertain times, currently, we 
will be decorating the Family Life Center 
and Fellowship Hall after the 10:30 am  
service. We will be wearing our masks and 
social distancing.  
Letôs make sure we make this Advent  
season a special one!   
Blessings and let me know if you have any 
questions. 
Pam Frey yayafrey@gmail.com  
515-490-8440 

Thank You 
A big thank you to John Rains, Mike Wakeman, Dale Monthei, Chris Boyles, Seth McClellan, 
Tim McCulley, and Spencer Sutton  for help with painting the south end of the church.   We 
are preparing the east area outside of the kitchen to finish up this years exterior painting. 

 
 
 

 
 

 

   Also, thank you to everyone that helped with the fall campus clean up on Sept. 26th: 
Jim and Joey Bolstad, Earl Lewis, David Montgomery, Linda & Jerry Kielsmeier, Bob & Sue 
Soards, Barb Agan, Ruth Doxon, Mike Wakeman, Tim McCulley, John Rains, Brad Johnson 
and the Crew 177, Spencer Sutton, Nancy and Fred Foreman for providing refreshments and 
Pastor Lilian and Kirk for providing lunch. 
 

   Many hands did a lot of work!! 
 
The Board of Trustees 

mailto:yayafrey@gmail.com

